
Year 5/6: 98.9% Brilliant  

Year 3/4: 95.2% Below   

Year 1/2:  92.8% Below 

Reception: 100% WOW! 

 

This week’s whole school 
attendance                      

95.9%  

Yearly school attendance to 
date: 96.1% 

Target 96.6% 

This is the expected standard for 
all schools. 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

GREGGS BREAKFAST STARTING MONDAY 3RD 

JUNE 

You will have received a letter detailing an exciting new 

opportunity for ALL children to attend a FREE break-

fast club which will run from 8,15-8.45 am Monday-

Friday. Please let Mrs Bates know ( by returning your 

slip) if you wish your child to attend. We will require 

numbers to enable us to purchase the food needed. 

Normal breakfast club for those parents needing care 

from 7.30 am will still run alongside at a reduced rate 

of £1.00 a session.  

NB– All clubs must be paid for before attending. 

 

 

Dates for the diary: 

Last day of half term— Friday 24th May 2019  

Return to school—Monday 3rd June 2019 

Sports Day- Nursery to Y6—Monday 17th June 
2019 1-3pm 

Break up for summer—Friday 19th July 2019  

Working together to be the best we can be  

Head Teacher’s Awards -For 
Scientific Knowledge 

Tyler D—Mrs Jones 

 Anna B -Miss Stonehouse 

 Finley H -Mrs Crame 

 Sophie O—Mr Fairbridge 

 Lydia G - Mrs Norris/Miss Sheridan 

Pen License—Cerys B 

Citizenship Award—Ocean H 

Rock star of the 

week is 

 Michael (Year  5) 

Friday 17th May 2019 

Welcome to this week’s news!  

END OF KEY STAGE TWO SATs 

And breathe… 

Four days and six tests!  Every adult in school wants to say a huge well done to 
our oldest children who have literally “ worked their socks off “this week. The 
work ethic, determination and sheer grit displayed this week has impressed us 
all. Well done to each and every one of you– watch this space for news of excit-
ing events to reward your hard work. 



Governors’ Report 

 

As we start the final term of the 2018/19 school year, it is nice to reflect on some of the achievements since September. Our 
three new members of teaching staff, Mrs Norris, Miss Stonehouse and Mrs Crame have all settled in well and are well-liked by 
staff, pupils and parents. It has been a delight to see the many superb displays of pupils’ work on the walls of the classrooms as 
I and other governors have made learning walks around the school.  New interactive white boards have been installed in every 
classroom and it is good to see technology being used to support learning.  

 From the 2019/20 academic year onwards, all state-funded maintained schools and academies (including free schools) in Eng-
land will be required to administer an online multiplication tables check (MTC) to year 4 pupils. To help with this, school has 
also bought into Times Tables Rock Stars which is an app designed to promote speedy recall of all times tables. 

 

I have just finished being the governor responsible for checking that the SATS have been correctly administered and I must 
congratulate the year six pupils for their attitude and hard work. I expect to be able to report excellent results to you when the 
results are published around the 9th July. I was also in school to witness Year two children working extremely hard to complete 
their end of Key Stage tests. The pupils are getting to know me and I often get a cheery, “Hello Mr Whitehead” as I walk round 
the village. 

 

Finally, we have had a review of governance and need to recruit one more governor. Try the short quiz below: 

Do you have a child in Lingdale Primary School? 

Do you live in Lingdale or the surrounding area? 

Are you interested in education? 

Could you attend 6 meetings a year? 

 

If you can answer yes to any of the above questions, then you are a suitable person to apply to become a governor at Lingdale 
Primary School. If you would like further details of what being a governor entails, please email me on; 

governors@mossbank.plus.com  or office@lingdale.org  

 
Thank you for your continued support during the last academic year. 

 
John Whitehead 

Chair of Governors. 
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